February 26, 2010

Paul and Nancy Beaumont
2012 Parkwood Drive
Coldstream, British Columbia V1B 3Y4

To Whom It May Concern:

In June 2009 we purchased our home in the area of Coldstream, British Columbia. Although the home
was only 5 years old and was in good condition, there were several modifications to it that we decided
to undertake prior to moving in. Being new to the area and with no contacts in the building / renovation
industry, we relied on the recommendation of our Real Estate agent and called Dennis Hengel from
Hometown Enterprises.

The scope of our first project with Dennis involved several dimensions of change to room layout on both
floors of our house. Significant modifications were made to our family room, laundry room and master
bedroom, as well as the construction of two new offices and three new closets. Dennis and his team
oversaw all aspects of this project with only intermittent contact and support from us who were still
living in the Vancouver area or travelling out of province. Dennis, Volker, Vern and their partner trades
were consistently reliable, attentive and trustworthy in a way we had never experienced before. Their
focus on quality and attention to all of the details was extremely appreciated. Not only did Dennis do
what he said he would at all times, he offered creative solution ideas to problems as they arose. In the
end we were delighted with the final result and promised to call should a need arise in the future.

After living in our ‘new’ home over the next few years we decided that modifications to the exterior of
the property were necessary. In addition to making significant modifications to the slope and direction
of our drive way, we also decided to re-build our primary entrance and add a detached garage that
would provide storage for both our RV and 2" vehicle. Through the summer of 2011 the Hometown
team once again took care of every detail. The final product was so much better than we could have
ever imagined primarily because of the ideas, approach and commitment to quality provided by Dennis
and his team. Our home is more comfortable, functional and valuable as a result our Hometown
projects. We would highly recommend Dennis and his team to anyone looking for a professional, reliable
and quality-oriented contractor.

Sincerely,

Pall and Nancy Beaumont
Coldstream, BC.



